
Minutes of the Bryn-Rose Civic Association Meeting of September 27, 2012 
 
The Bryn-Rose Civic Association met in the Radnor United Methodist Church, 930 Conestoga Road, 
Rosemont, Pennsylvania at 7:00 P.M. on the above date. 
 

Present 
 

Peggy Gaskins, Treasurer: Lynn Ellis, Recording Secretary; and members 
 

Minutes of June 28, 2012  
 

Francis Harper motioned to approve the minutes as written. Seconded by Lew Gaskins, the minutes were 
approved. 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

Our account balance remains at $373.22, which includes $37. in petty cash.   
 

Old Business 
 

Student rentals still remain a problem in the area.  There is continued construction at 120 Garrett Avenue 
which the Township staff has stopped work for the owner to address certain details.  Members wondered 
what the property will be used as when work is completed. 
 

There also seems to be an additional floor being added above the existing chimney and a flat roof which is 
not believed to be allowed in the Code for Garrett Hill. 
 

Peggy Gaskins explained that she represented Bryn-Rose Civic Association on the steering committee of 
the Community Unity Breakfast which was held on September 19, 2012, from 7:30 to 9 a.m. at Villanova 
University.  She donated $50. to the cause as a “friend” of Undo Racism Day.   

 

New Business 
 

There is a new rental sign posted at 141 Summit Terrace which members do not believe can be a student 
rental since it is too close to existing student rentals.   
 

Announcements 
 

Old medicine can be properly disposed of at the Township Building on Saturday, September 29.   
 

A Rain Garden presentation will be held at the Township Building on September 30 from 2 to 4 p.m. 
 

The Garrett Hill Coalition will have its 4th Annual Back to School Picnic for our local college student on 
September 30 from 3 to 6 p.m. at the Radnor United Methodist Church auditorium.  This is an effort by 
the community to work with the students in a positive way.  Please volunteer to help our neighbors in the 
Coalition to welcome the students back to Radnor.  Local merchants will be generously donating food, but 
if you can bring a dessert or other food item it would be greatly appreciated. 

Next Meeting 
 

Bob Zienkowski, our Radnor Township Manager, will be our guest speaker at our next meeting on 
October 25, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.  All residents are welcome so bring a friend and your questions. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  
 
Lynn Ellis 


